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February 2022 
 
Hello, Lions & Friends, 
 

It is hard to ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƻƻƴ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜΣ ǘƘŀǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 
5ŀȅΣ [ƛƴŎƻƭƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅΣ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ 5ŀȅΦ  !ƴŘ Ŏƭǳō Ǿƛǎƛǘs!!!!   If your club is 
not meeting in person, please let me know if I may join one of your 
meetings via Zoom.  I appreciate those clubs that have already reached out 
to me to meet with them in this manner.  I know many clubs are facing the 
ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ Řƻ ǿŜ ƳŜŜǘ ƻǊ ƴƻǘ ƳŜŜǘΚ  LŦ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƴƻǘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΣ Ƙƻǿ Řƻ 
we stay connected?  And believe it or not clubs are completing service 
projects while new members are being added to their rosters. 
 

I had the opportunity to attend the NELC Winter Meeting via Zoom.  It is 
always great to hear about our New England Lions.  We had a great Winter 
Cabinet meeting via Zoom.  We also took time to sing happy birthday to our 
founder Melvin Jones.  Guest included ID Lion John Youney and Lion Carol 
Youney, providing us with an update from LCI and about the Afghan Allies 
Program.  We have at least 2 clubs that are interested in this project. 
 

I would like to remind clubs the importance of reporting your activity to LCI.  
This is important to do every month.  Please be sure to include all your 
volunteer hours.  If your secretary is not able to report this information, 
assign a club administrator to help with this process. 
 

Looking ahead the Spring Cabinet Meeting will be held on Saturday, March 
19, at the Barre Canadian Club where we will be packing meals with the 
Outreach Program.  These meals will be donated to the Vermont Food Bank 
and local food shelves.   
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Information on the upcoming Spring Convention will be available in a separate Communique edition. 
Mark your calendars, the date is May 13-15, 2022, at Fireside Inn & Suites, West Lebanon, NH. Guest speaker 
will be PDG, PCC Lion Brandon Johnson. 
 

I would like to take time to thank every Lion.  We all know this year has been a challenge and we as Lions have 
overcome it and continue to be active in our communities.   
 

We Serve, 
DG Carol 

 
 

District 45 Calendar 
 

2021 District 45 2022 

Date Hosts - Event Location 

   

February 7 - 14, 2022 Food from the Heart Project Week Statewide 

February 12, 2022 Heartland Lions Club Valentine's Dance W. Lebanon NH 

February 12, 2022 GMLC Camp Committee Meeting Virtua 

February 14, 2022 Richford Lions 50/50  Raffle Richford, Vt 

February 19 - 20, 2022 43rd annual Lake Bomoseen Fishing Derby Bomoseen, Vt 

February 23, 2022 LTSSA Committee Meeting Virtual 

Nov 2 21 - March 15 22 SMVLC 20 20 Fundraiser Weekly Draws Swanton, Vt 

March 4 - 6, 2022 MD33 ELLI Training Virtual 

March 11, 2022 44th Annual Lions Day with UN New York, NY 

March 19, 2022 Spring Cabinet Meeting Barre, VT 

April 6, 2022 15th Annua Colchester Lions Speech Contest Colchester, Vt 

May 7, 2022 Green Up Day Statewide 

May 7, 2022 Vermont Lions Day Statewide 

May 13 - 15, 2022 District 45 Spring Convention West Lebanon NH 

May 13, 2022 Battle of the Boards West Lebanon NH 

May 15, 2022 Countdown to Campaign 100 Raffle West Lebanon NH 

May 21, 2022 NELC Spring Meeting Kittery, ME 

June 11, 2022 GMLC Work Day Cabot, VT 

June 24 - 28, 2022 International Convention Montreal PQ 

July 6 - 9, 2022 GMLC Staff Orientation Cabot, VT 

July 10 - 17, 2022 GMLC -  Teen Session Cabot, VT 

July 16, 2022 Twin State Soccer Games Hanover NH 

July 17 - 23, 2022 GMLC - Youth Session Cabot, VT 

Aug. 16 - 19, 2022 Northeast Pin Swap Rutland, Vt 

   

 Don't see your club activites???  
 

 Email such to the Communique Editor  
 

 See it next month!!!!  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

District  News 
 



                                  
 

                      
 

Come and join IPDG Pam Nichols (or guests) for weekly chats  
on Facebook 

Mondays, 7:30 p.m. Vermont District 45 Lion s 
 
 

   

                         

 
District 45 would like to welcome (as of January 26th) the following Lions to  

our district and association: 
 

 

Sarah Warren (Granville Lions Club) 

Kimberly Alexander, Celina Bronson, Robert Day, Lester Elwood  

And Allison Wood (Castleton Lions Club) 

Dmitriy Kim (Norwich Lions Club) 

William Cadmus, Michael  Davis and Elysabethe James (Vergennes Lions Club) 

 

 

 

*** Please note new telephone number and email address ***  

for CT Kerry Claffey 

Phone: 802-296-1601 

Email: kclaffey44@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA-NC 

http://getmespark.com/membership-101-the-welcome-series/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


 

 

                          
 

February 

                                                 Vision Screening Report 
 

Vision screening is beginning to wind down as of this writing. I feel we will easily break the 12000 
mark this year. With all the roadblocks weõve run into, Iõm very pleased with our numbers. Lions have 
once again shown that where there is a need, there is a Lion.  
 

Time and time again, Iõve been thanked for the service we are providing by the nurses we work with. 
They have shown that they, too are dedicated to the children th ey serve just as we, the Lions, are 
dedicated to bringing this program to our schools.  
 

I must share something that I didnõt expect to hear from one of our nurse friends the other day. She 
had everything so organized, I thanked her for the time she put in to making things run so smoothly. 
She looked at me and smiled, then told me this was òfun!ó. With all the attention sheõs had to dedicate 
to Covid, having something so worthwhile like vision screening and knowing that itõs something 
positive she can look f orward to, itõs a break from the tedious daily routine Covid has created for her. 
You never know how our actions can affect someone elseõs day. We had just made hers.   
 

For all my vision screeners, I updated the camera schedule which Iõll send out for the 2022 -2023 Lion 
year. With the addition of the six new screeners, it wasnõt so urgent, but we still have some clubs who 
do share a camera. I have been very pleased with the wonderful cooperation the Lions have shown 
with working around each otherõs screening schedules to the point that an actual schedule wasnõt 
really required. I will, however, send the new schedule out so clubs will have one.  
 

Next year Iõd like to see more clubs use thumb drives instead of printers. This will be a topic Iõd like to 
have at a cabinet meeting and in person. I know there will be questions and needed discussions. 
Some clubs already use these handy dandy little devi ces which is great. With the cost and sometimes 
difficulties of obtaining ink and the reams of paper we go through, I feel itõs about time we look into 
this and see if we can help our environment breathe a little easier.   
 

With all that being said, I wish  you all a happy Valentineõs Day, so go give an air-hug or two to your 
favorite Lion!  
 

Yours in Lionism,  
Deb Savery  
Vermont Lions District 45 Vision Screening Coordinator  
 
 
 

  

Hi, 1st VDG Kathy here. One of 
my goals for the year is to help 
my fellow Lions and the clubs of 

the District become more 
visable. We are selling these 

shirts. $15 each. Contact me or 
any of the DG team to purchase 

one. 

 

  

        



Scenes from the January Cabinet meeting:  
 

       
 

     
 

       
 

     
 



      
 

     
 

   
 

  

 



 

Lion Debra Savery (Springfield Lions Club) announces 
Her candidacy for 2022 ς 2023 2nd Vice District Governor 

        
 

      



 
 

Pull tab recycling!!! 
 

PCT Loreen Teer indicates the DEADLINE to submit pull tabs for the 2021 ς 2022 contest is April 15th!!!!  
She will be collecting such at the March cabinet meeting but she also welcomes pull tabs to be mailed to her.  

Please make sure to indicate your club name that is submitting / sending such!!! 
 

   
 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 
 



 

Blast from the past!!!! 

 
The following was submitted to PDG Liz Fenwick for her Spring Convention!!! 

 
 

 



And here is a listing of Past District Governors along with their 

Past Cabinet Secretary / Treasurer / Secretary ï Treasurer 

 

 
 

 



  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Swanton Missisquoi Valley Lions Club: 
 

 
                     

Colchester Lions Club: 
 

 
 

  

Club News 
 



 

 

Vergennes Lions Club: 
 

 
 

December 30, 2021 
 

VERGENNES τ The Vergennes Lions Club reports that over 250 children of all ages received at least two toys at their 
Toys for Kids Shop, held this December thanks to Long Trail on the Falls Physical Therapy owner Michael DiPalermo and 
administrative assistant Lynn Brigan. 

 

[ƛƻƴ {ǳŜ IŀȅŜǎΣ ŎƘŀƛǊΣ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǘƻȅǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘΦ ά¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ 
make sure no child went through the holiday season without a couple of toys, games, scarves, mittens, blankets, pants, 
ǎƪƛǊǘǎΣ ōƛŎȅŎƭŜǎΣ ŜǘŎΦΣέ ǎƘŜ ǎŀƛŘΦ 

 

DiPalermo wanted to be sure and thank the Lions for letting him host the project. He said a special thank you should go 
to Lion Tim Mathewson, from Little City Cycles, who took seven of his kids older bicycles and completely refurbished them 
ǘƻ άŀƭƳƻǎǘ ƴŜǿΦέ tŀǎǘ aŀǊƛƴŜ /ƻǊǇǎ [ŜŀƎǳŜ /ƻƳƳŀƴŘŀƴǘΣ IŜǊōŜǊǘ CΦ 5ǊŜǿ WǊΦΣ ǿƘƻ ǾƛǎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇΣ ŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ 
ŦƻǊ ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ Ǌǳƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘΣ άȅƻǳ Ŧƻƭƪǎ ŀǊŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǊƛƎƘǘΦέ 

 

The club wishes to sincerely thank Ferrisburgh Bake Shop & Deli, Jackman Fuels, Gaines Insurance, Shear Cuts, One Credit 
¦ƴƛƻƴΣ YƛƴƴŜȅ 5ǊǳƎǎΣ 5ƻƭƭŀǊ DŜƴŜǊŀƭΣ tƻǊƪȅΩǎ .ŀǊōŜǉǳŜ ŀƴŘ [ƻƴƎ ¢Ǌŀƛƭ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Cŀƭƭǎ t¢ ŦƻǊ ƘƻǎǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǘƻȅ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ōŀǊǊŜƭǎ ŀt 
their businesses. 

 

The Lions Club also rŜǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ά/ŀǎƘ ŦƻǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎέ ǊŀŦŦƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ǿƛƴƴŜǊ ǿŀǎ 
drawn at a Lions meeting on Wednesday, Dec. 8, and the winner took home $3,190, which means the club earned that 
same amount to help fund their many community projects. Lion Debbie Brace, chair, thanked everyone for selling the 
tickets, and those that purchased tickets. 

 

The next club project is Merry Mulch. On Saturday, Jan. 8, starting at 8 a.m., club members will be picking up discarded 
Christmas trees, taking them to the stump dump, and the city crew will chip them for mulch that residents can use next 
summer. Chair Larry Simino has asked that folks try to get their trees to curbside the night of Jan. 7, with no decorations left 
on them 

 

As seen in the Addison County Indepdendant, Decembrer 30, 2021 issue 
 

 
 



 

Castleton Lions Club: 

 

 
 

 
 

 


